
Please note that the summer ser-

vice schedule started last week. Unlike previous years, however, during the 

summer, we will only have one Sunday service at 9:00 a.m. There will be no 

Coffee Hour, Sunday School, or Bible Class as usual. There will also be Mon-

day night services every week at 7:00 p.m. On Memorial Day, Independence 

Day, and Labor Day, the nighttime services will be held on Tuesday instead 

of Monday. There will be no Monday night service on June 6, 2016. If you 

have any questions about this summer schedule, please contact the church of-

fice at 989-845-3006. Thank you! 
 

We would like to thank each of our Sunday School teach-

ers and Pioneers Leaders for taking time out of their busy schedules to teach 

the children  of our congregation about our Savior Jesus through the Word of 

God. Thank you to Paula Huggard, Jennifer Coon, Keri Diener, Chelsie Bar-

ancik, Laurie Lancynzski, Mel Thompson, Marilynn Gross, Katie Augustine, 

Rhonda Bleisner, Dennis Schoch, Roger Beagle, Michelle Spolarich, and 

Elaine Schoch. Their volunteer work is very greatly appreciated! 
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STATS 

Unified Envelopes      $3,569.00 

Loose              $137.50 

Facility Improvements  $20.00 

Scholarship Fund  $35.00 

Total:           $3,761.50 
 

Unified Envelopes         $565.00 

Loose    $22.00 

Total:              $587.00 

 

 



Women Serving Christ would like to get a picture of the ladies 

of the congregation.  Each year WSC adopts a foreign and domestic mission and sends our support with cards, 

prayers, encouragement and a small monetary donation.  We would like to include a picture of the ladies of our 

congregation with these gifts.  Please gather with us at the front of church today, June 5th immediately after the 

church service. 
 

Now that summer is just around the corner, our school yard signs can be put to use 

once more. If you live on a high traffic road (preferably a slow moving road), please consider taking one of the yard 

signs in the church entry way to put in your front lawn so that passers-by can see it. When the weather gets colder 

as winter approaches later on in the year, please return the signs to the church. Thank you for helping to support and 

promote our Lutheran Elementary School with these signs! 
 

The city of Chesaning no longer provides curbside pick up for trash at the 

church since it is a commercial account. We need to take the trash to the dumpster at school every few weeks. Our 

Property Board Chairman, Brian Rohac, is currently hauling the trash from church to the school dumpster with his 

pickup. He could use some help. If you would like to help, please contact Brian. Perhaps, we could have a schedule 

where a person served for a month at a time  every few months. You would need a trailer or pickup. You could even 

pick it up on Sundays after church and take it to the school then. If you are interested in helping, please contact our 

Property Board Chairman, Brian Rohac at 989-277-0005. Thank you! 
 

Today, Zion Lutheran Church will celebrate the graduation of this year’s 

8th grade students, Jonah Baker and Ferris Farmer in the 9:00 a.m. service. We heartily thank God for all of the 

years they have gotten to learn about Christ in a Lutheran school setting, and wish them all the best as they go on to 

high school next year. 
 

There will be a Voters' Meeting on Sunday, June 12, 2016 at Zion Lutheran School at 

10:30 am after worship. Coffee and donuts will be provided by the Coordinating Council. The Coordinating Coun-

cil is presenting two items for consideration of the Voters. 1)The Coordinating Council is presenting a budget of 

$288,243 for the 2016-2017 Fiscal Year; 2)The Coordinating Council is presenting tuition structure for Zion Lu-

theran School the charges the same fee for both member and nonmember families. A rational will be provided by 

the School Board. 
 

Pastor Thomford will be going on vacation from June 16-24, 2016. Hannah 

Mose, the church secretary, will also be on vacation from June 18-25, 2016. This means that no one will be in the 

office for that week. Please keep this in mind if you have any plans for that week. If you are in need of pastoral as-

sistance during that time or an emergency arises, you can contact Pastor Dave Mielke at Christ, Oakley. He will be 

covering for Pastor Thomford during that time. You can reach Pastor Mielke at 989-845-2600 or his cell phone; 

989-289-2097. 
 

Zion Lutheran Church in Toledo, Ohio will be hosting a 

Cross Cultural Ministry Seminar on Saturday, June 11, 2016 from 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. Pastors, teachers, congre-

gation leaders, and lay people are invited to become better acquainted with cross cultural ministry, get answers to 

questions abut cross cultural ministry, and be equipped to reach out across cultures in your community. Pastor 

Snowden Sims from St. Paul’s Lutheran Church in Columbus, Ohio and Pastor Tim Flunker who serves as a mis-

sionary will be speaking. For more information about this free seminar, please contact Pastor Thomford.  
 

Pastor Thomford is still looking for a member of Zion 

to attend the WELS Michigan District Convention Monday-Wednesday, June 6-8. It starts at 12 noon on Monday 

and ends by 12 noon on Wednesday. You would be accompanying Pastor Thomford and Principal Augustine. It is a 

great way to learn about our church body and the work we are doing for our Savior. It  you are still interested in at-

tending, please contact Pastor Thomford  


